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Employee Robbed in Commercial Drive-Thru 
 
On Monday, January 25, 2021, Henrico police responded to the 4900 block of W. Broad Street at 
4:15 pm for the report of a robbery.  
 
Employees were working in the drive-thru, and a male was standing nearby. The male gradually 
walked closer to the store employees and demanded money while indicating he had a 
weapon. The suspect knocked down the store employee, grabbed the money, and was last seen 
running towards 50th Street, then across W. Broad Street near Willow Lawn Drive.  
 
The suspect is described as a male, dark complexion, 5’10”-6’0”, 190-210 lbs., black jacket with 
faux leather sleeves, light colored blue jeans, and red basketball shoes.    
 
Robbery Detectives are seeking assistance from the community to include the witnesses in the 
drive-thru, or drivers in the area. If you saw anything suspicious or have information about this 
crime, please call Detective Tuzzo at 804-501-5000 or Crime Stoppers 780-1000.  
Community members may also submit tips online at www.p3tips.com.   
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